
THE TRANSFIGURATION                                                              

CATHOLIC CHURCH                                                                                                         

KENSAL RISE                                                                                                        

Chamberlayne Road, NW10 3HT    

                                                            

23rd SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME              10th September 2023 

PARISH TEAM 

Parish Priest                                

Monsignor Roger Reader         

rogerreader@rcdow.org.uk       

Assistant Priest                                

Fr Allan Alvarado Gil                   

allanalvarado@rcdow.org.uk                

 

__________________________ 

 

Italian Chaplaincy                                  

Fr Natalino Mignolli  

 

_____________________________                       

Parish Secretary                            

Chelsea Bottomley                          

kensalrise@rcdow.org.uk              

Parish office open: Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays & 

Thursdays 9:30am - 2:00pm 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -                               

Sunday Masses: (Sat 5pm) 

Sun 8am &10am                                       

Italian Mass: Sun 11:30am                     

Weekday Masses:                                                                

Tues, Wed, Thurs & Fri 10am                                        

Confession: Sat 4pm before 

Mass or by appointment                 

Exposition: Tuesday,                  

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

before Mass                                                   

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

LAST WEEKS OFFERING                 

£588.28                      

AUGUST’S STANDING ORDERS  

£3,424.50                                     
AUGUST’S CONTACTLESS INCOME    

£267.20 

Thank you for your                                       

contribution to the Parish! 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -                                    

This Parish is part of Westminster  

Roman Catholic Diocesan Trust 

(WRCDT) Registered Charity No: 

233699 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR ALL THOSE IN THE PARISH WHO ARE SICK AND/OR HOUSEBOUND                                 

AND ALSO THOSE WHO HAVE NOBODY ELSE TO PRAY FOR THEM 

MASS INTENTIONS                                                                

9th September 2023—16th September 2023 

Date Time Intention 

Sat 9th 5pm Paul O’Sullivan & Patsy O’Sullivan (8th A’s) 

Sun 10th 8am People of the Parish 

 10am Lilian O’Toole (Anniversary) 

 11:30am Italian Mass 

Tues 12th 10am Muriel Friend (Anniversary) 

Wed 13th 10am Gabriel Moraes (Birthday Intentions) 

Thur 14th 10am Kevin O’Toole (Health) 

Fri 15th 10am Kevin Eurie (Birthday Anniversary) 

Sat 16th 5pm John O’Mahoney (3rd Anniversary) 

Main Altar Sanctuary Lamp People of the Parish 

Sacred Heart Fr Natalino’s Intentions 

 Our Lady Teresa Barun RIP 

FAMILY FUN DAY—Sunday 17th September                            
Come and enjoy a fun afternoon of activities: Tug-of-War 
Shuttle Relay, Country Dancing, Face Painting and more!

From 2:00 to 4:00pm at Willesden Sports Stadium. Entrance 
through the car park. Bring a picnic. If you can help by being 

a steward on the day, please email 
willesdengreen@rcdow.org.uk 

 

PILGRIMAGE TO WALSINGHAM—23rd September              
On Saturday 23rd September, the Parishes of Kensal Rise, 

Stonebridge, Willesden and Willesden Green will be                 
travelling to Walsingham for the day, along with many other 

Parishes from the Diocese of Westminster.  

There are only 50 places available on the Pilgrimage, and these 
will be honoured on a first come, first served basis. 

The cost per person is £30, which includes the coach to and 
from Walsingham, along with a £5 Pilgrimage Levy Fee for 

Walsingham.  

Please do bring appropriate clothing for walking, a picnic and 
water. 

There will be two pick up / drop off points on the day. The 
first will be at 7:00am at either The Church of the Transfig-
uration, Kensal Rise, NW10 3HT OR St Mary Magdalen’s, 
Willesden Green, NW10 2DD, this will be confirmed once 

the coach has been filled, the Church with the most Pilgrims 
will be chosen as the pick up / drop off point. The second 

pick up / drop off point will be at 7:30am from Our Lady of 
Willesden, NW10 9AX. 

Please go to transfigparishkensalrise.org.uk/Walsingham-
pilgrimage-2023 to book your place, or take a booklet from 

the Porch of the church. 

 

FR NATALINO’S 50th ANNIVERSARY OF                             
ORDINATION— Sunday 24th September 

Fr Natalino Mignolli will be celebrating his 50th Anniversary 
of Ordination on 15th September! To celebrate this incredible 
milestone, we will be having a gathering after the Italian Mass 

on Sunday 24th September, either in the church car park 
(weather permitting) or the parish hall. Please keep Fr                 

Natalino in your prayers, and we look forward to seeing you 
all on Sunday 24th September from 12:30pm! 

ENTRANCE 469    God you call us to this place  

KYRIE, GLORIA,                  

SANCTUS  &  AGNUS DEI 
Mass of Christ the Saviour 

GOSPEL ACC 535 (verse said) 

OFFERTORY 934    Dear Lord and Father of Mankind  

MEMORIAL ACC Missa Simplex 

OUR FATHER Said 

COMMUNION  921   This is my will 

RECESSIONAL 455    Christ the Rock is our Foundation  

HYMNS FOR SUNDAY 10am MASS Tel: 020 454 23716 

Email: kensalrise@rcdow.org.uk                        

Web: www.transfigparishkensalrise.org.uk      

Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/COTTKR 

TERESA BARUN RIP                                                                       
The funeral for the late Teresa Barun will take place here on 
Wednesday 27th September at 11am. Please keep Teresa and 
her family in your prayers during this incredibly difficult time. 

 

CAKE SALE IN AID OF BURKINA FASO 
We would really love to have a rota, or an expectation of what 

we are getting each week, please do speak to Oonagh!  
 Oonagh will be on holiday from the middle of September for a 

few weeks, so we would especially appreciate                           
donations during this time. (17th September and 24th                     

September) 
 

MONDAY MASSES 
Due to popular demand, we will be reinstating Masses on               
Mondays at 10am, beginning Monday 2nd October 2023. 

 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION NEWS 
Applications will be handed out after Masses in October. More 

information will be announced nearer the time. 
 

SIGNING OF SCHOOL FORMS                                                     
Dates are currently being arranged for Certificates of Catholic 

Practice to be signed, these will be announced in the newsletter 
soon. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KENSAL RISE RACE NIGHT—Friday 6th October                             
On Friday 6th October, at Kensal Rise Constitutional Club, 
(next to the Lexi Cinema), we will be having our Race Night! 
Due to the nature of the event, we can only permit children 
over the age of 10 years old, when accompanied by an adult. 

Please note that only over 18’s can place a bet.                                
The bets on the night are CASH ONLY, but the bar will accept 

cash or card. 

After Mass each weekend leading up to the Race Night, you 
have the opportunity to buy and name a horse! It costs £5 per 
horse, so start thinking up some quirky names and make sure 

you buy one before they run out!! 

THERE’S LOTS GOING ON. 

Maybe one of the signs that the summer holidays are over and people are 
returning to work and school and to their normal routine is the beautiful 
sunny weather we enjoyed at the beginning of this week. I have asked 
quite a number of people about their summer holidays and, especially if 
they were in England or Ireland, they have said they had a good time 
apart from the weather! The normal newsletter also shows us that we are 
getting back to so many of our activities after the summer break. 

I very much hope that you will be able to come to the Family Fun Day 
which is happening on Sunday 17th September from 2 – 4pm(let’s hope 
for sun!) at the Willesden Sports Centre. Of course, the Mass is at the 
heart of everything that we do as Catholics, but it is not all prayers,               
readings and formality. The parish is also a community, where we can 
come together as people from many, many different backgrounds and            
ages and have some fun! There will be activities for the younger people 
on 17th September, but it will also be a chance for everyone just to be         
together. I am so pleased that both parishes will be coming together for 
this event. 

On Saturday 23rd September there is the Diocesan Pilgrimage to                  
Walsingham. This, of course, has the Mass and the Rosary at its heart, but 
again it will be a chance for pilgrims from both parishes to enjoy one          
another’s company from both parishes. 

Looking ahead, at Kensal Rise there will be the Race Night on Friday 6th 
October. It promises to be great evening of fun and excitement – at my 
last Race Night I did not pick a single winner, but it was most enjoyable. 

At Willesden Green, the Alpha course will be starting soon, and this will 
be a chance simply to get to know Jesus Christ better.  

In both parishes, registration for the Sacramental programmes will begin 
soon. The Social Committees in both parishes will be planning events for 
the future. 

St Paul reminds us today that Love is the one thing that cannot hurt your 
neighbour. In our parishes we can show our love in so many ways – at the 
Mass, on pilgrimage, in prayer groups - and also in the things we do         
together simply for fun. 

 

Monsignor Roger. 


